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A Farewell, of Sorts, to the USGA Green Section Record, as We Knew It! 

With the May/June issue, the USGA 
Green Section Record has ceased to 
exist in print. Long a stalwart of the 
turfgrass literature, that issue, 48(3), 
will be the last to appear in your 
physical mailbox. Since 1963, the 
Record has brought agronomic and 
course management advice to both 
turfgrass professionals and others 
responsible for course assets, 
operations, services, and playing 
conditions. It long has been a 
primary source for communicating 
turf research results to managers 
and decision-makers.

But its roots go back much, 
much further. The fi rst periodical 
associated with USGA, beginning 
in 1898, Golf, included occasional 
articles on turf and course 
management, but 1921 saw the real 
involvement of the USGA in the 

turf management literature with 
the launch of the Bulletin of the Green 
Section of the U.S. Golf Association. 
Thereafter, a variety of periodicals 
continued to communicate to 
the golf and turf worlds in this 
same tradition, up and down 
and changing through the Great 
Depression, World War II, and 
budget and political challenges. 
Some were bimonthly, others 
monthly, some even biweekly, and 
some quite ‘irregular.’ The digital 
archive which we host on behalf 
of the USGA for this material, 
refl ecting all those changes since 
1921, is at: http://turf.lib.msu.edu/
gsr/.

So what now? As the Green 
Section reports: “A Change in 
Direction.” The objectives will be 
the same, but the techniques will 

be different. It has already launched 
in its new format — as a weekly 
electronic digest incorporating 
Green Section regional updates, 
traditional ‘articles’, webcasts, 
and other kinds of multi-media 
content. Subscriptions will be free, 
and thus access can be universal. 
Here’s where to start, and sign up to 
receive it: http://gsportal.usga.org. 

At TIC, we’ll continue to index the 
content, at the part/piece/article 
level, within TGIF, and link to it all. 
And we look forward to working 
with the Green Section to exploit 
the potential of this new format to 
incorporate elements from TGIF 
within this new offering. We thus 
salute both the end of a great era 
in turfgrass print publishing, and as 
well welcome its evolutionary heir!
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